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September 16, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council 
Room 1200 
C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Phillips,
 
This letter transmits a motion and report acknowledging full implementation of Recommendation #5 of the September 11, 2013 performance audit of environmental health and an action plan for improving the operational infrastructure of environmental health services in order to lower permit costs and encourage vendor participation while maintaining food safety in compliance with the 2015/2016 Biennial Budget Ordinance, Ordinance 17941, Section 98, Proviso P2. The transmitted report identifies further actions and more detail on strategies to lower permit fees while maintaining food safety.  The attached report is the third and final in a series of proviso requirements related primarily to permits for food businesses.  

The Environmental Health Services division (EHS) is one of five divisions within Public Health–Seattle & King County.  EHS provides fee-based, grant-based and regional services focused on prevention of disease.  It operates as a full cost recovery division.  The King County Council adopts the operating budget for EHS, but the fee amounts that EHS charges for its services are set by the King County Board of Health.  The Board of Health adopted program fees for 2015 on February 19, 2015 with the exception of fees for farmers market and temporary events and vendors which are expected to be voted on before the end of 2015.  

The report provides documentation from the Auditor acknowledging full implementation of Recommendation #5 of the September 11, 2013 performance audit of environmental health.  Also included are examples of staffing methodology and factors that influence how the workforce is built and maintained.

The balance of the report details progress made on the action plan for food permit cost reduction that was previously reported in Proviso Report 1 parts 1 and 2.  New information on work underway to finalize a redesigned model for farmers markets and temporary events and vendor permits is included along with updated timelines for implementation and budget assumptions for 2015-2017.    
In addition to relating to equity and social justice, two key goals of the King County Strategic Plan are addressed in this Proviso: Health and Human Potential by providing equitable opportunities for all individuals to realize their full potential; and the Economic Growth and Built Environment goal by supporting a strong, diverse and sustainable economy. 

It is estimated that this report required 145 staff hours to produce, costing $10,121. 

Thank you for your acceptance of this report.  We acknowledge that the report is being submitted past its due date which is an artifact of being responsive to multiple interested stakeholders and wanting to provide a complete product.  We appreciate working together with the Council and the Board of Health to develop fees that meet our goal to protect the public’s health in an affordable way while maintaining our obligation of full cost recovery. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Christopher McGowan, Budget Administrator, Public Health–Seattle & King County, at 206-263-1408.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine 
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc: 	King County Councilmembers 
ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff 
  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council 
Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office 
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Christopher McGowan, Budget Administrator, Public Health–Seattle & King County
